





Preserve
Updates

Throughout the beginning

of 2024, the Warren Land

Trust has been engaged in
restoration and enhancement
projects across our preserves.
At the center of each is our
core mission - to preserve and
steward the natural resources of
Warren to the benefit of both
people and wildlife.

The WLT is proud to be a
part of Warren’s community
fabric. We look forward to
seeing you out on the trails -
whether taking a walk, listening
to the birds, or simply watching
the sky.

(above) chicks on the marsh
(right) elevated Salt Marsh Sparrow nest



at Haile Farm, i

restoration is always ongoing among
record storms and tides. Volunteers,
led by the preserve’s land steward,
Rock Singewald, have been instru-.«u.
mental in replacing boardwalks and =

. removing debris from trails. Brush
. trimming and woodchip replacement
_has also been underway, supported

Jacob’s Point
Jacob’s Point continues to be an
important habitat and outdoor space
in the East Bay. In late 2023, crushed
stone was installed in places along
Marilyn’s Trail to mitigate damage to
the path during high tides. After the
large storms and heavy rains in the
past months, the stone has appeared
to hold up well, preserving this coastal
access point for the community.

We plan to keep a close eye on
the effects of increasingly high tides
here. In addition, in late March, a
Purple Martin array was erected by
volunteers, providing an additional
nesting area within the salt marsh
habitat. The Salt Marsh Sparrow
Research Initiative will also continue
its work at Jacob’s Point this year, ex-
tending an important partnership with
the WLT to monitor this rare species.

by local Staton’s Landscaping.
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Sowams Meadows

h_ el
In partnership with Saveﬁ' Bay, o

the NRCS, and Staton’s Landscaping,
Sowams Meadows has continued h
undergo extensive restoration work
that began a few years prior.
In the last few months, Say
Bay has been actively diggingrunn
by hand and with light equipment
in the salt marsh to promote water
runoff after storms. The open fields
have been cleared of invasives and
carefully seeded with local native
plants to, over time, build an exten-
sive pollinator habitat. Bird boxes and
bat houses have been installed in a
few locations around the property -
you might even catch sight of them,
or a few grazing deer, from Rt. 136!
Public access planning remains in
the early stages - we have started
design for a trail that meanders
throughout the property, complete
with interpretive and educational
signage, sometime soon. Lastly,
and perhaps most importantly,
Joanna Dwyer has volunteered to
act as steward on the WLT's newest
preserve.




2024 Member Drive

Please renew your membership
with Warren Land Tust. Our mem-
bers are central our mission for
protecting and stewarding Warren’s
open spaces, and making them.
Go to warrenlct.org/support-us/
membership to renew today.

And to our corporate partners,
look for our invitation to be a
sponsor for our annual Moonlight
Bay Cruise for 2024.
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